Representative LeDoux,
A question came up in the hearing on CSHCR 1 (CRA) before the House Judiciary Committee regarding whether the goals of the resolution could be accomplished through a borough or municipal court system mechanism rather than through the mechanism of “intergovernmental agreements . . . with Alaska Native tribes that increase their authority, responsibility, and capacity to enforce certain state laws and deliver justice at the local level.” CSHCR 1 (CRA) at page 2 lines12-14. Specifically the question was whether there could even be a borough/municipal court system given the Alaska Constitution’s requirement that there be a “unified judicial system.” Alaska Const. art. IV, § 1.  
The Attorney General’s Office looked at this question and we believe that the legislature has the power to establish local (such as borough or municipal) courts under the state constitution. This is supported by the language of article IV, section 1, as well as the commentary on the judiciary article. 
The ultimate legality of any local court system would depend on the exact proposal and how it navigates the Alaska Constitution’s requirements regarding the state court system and municipalities. The local courts would have to be accountable to the Alaska Supreme Court as part of the “unified judicial system for operation and administration.” Alaska Const. art. IV, § 1 (allowing “courts established by the legislature”; requiring “a unified judicial system for operation and administration”); art. IV, § 16 (making the chief justice of the Alaska Supreme Court the administrative head of all courts”).
Thank you.
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